## Title IX: Response to Action from 2013 Audit

- Request for validity of the indicated interest in bowling and girls' golf: After review of the response for bowling and girls' golf, the school announced, advertised and offered on the evening of September 26, 2013 for any interested parent or student to sign up for either team in the library at 5:30. The principal and athletic director were in attendance, however no parent or student showed up at the meeting. Documentation was made of signature sheets from the meeting. The plan to address student interest based from surveys will include this process from this point on. There will be a meeting for students and parents that express interest to begin the creation of a program. If there is a continued interest, additional meetings will set up schedules, bylaws, coaching, practice schedules, etc.
- Request for proper documentation of all athletic spending; a plan for oversight of all athletic spending (school and booster) in order to bring about parity in this area.
  - Athletic spending will be monitored at the beginning of each season by the building principal (Fall, Winter, and Spring). All coaches will be asked to meet with the principal and athletic director to discuss their anticipated budget for each sport, projected schedule, and list of fundraisers. Each account will be monitored and reviewed monthly by the principal with communication between the coach, booster's president, and principal. The principal will then review the finalized spending account at the end of the season to check for any discrepancies. All coaches will be aware that common sports for boys and girls will require team work to ensure adequate and equitable spending.

The other adjustment will be proper documentation of athletic donations from businesses and other booster accounts.

We feel that these are necessary steps to ensure the equity of our programs at PHS.